

"皖南八校"2022 届高三第二次联考

英 语

"皖八"理事会(18 校) 审定:,,,,

2021, 12

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色屬水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 3. 本卷命题范围,高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Which sport does the woman play?

A. Basketball.

B. Football.

C. Baseball,

- 2. What did the woman forget to do?
 - A. Plan a party.
 - B. Order the birthday cake.
 - C. Pick Sarah up from school.
- 3. Which item is the man selling?

A. The bed.

B. The chairs.

C. The shelf.

- 4. What are the speakers doing?
 - A. Waiting for some food.
 - B. Ordering dishes in the restaurant.
 - C. Finding the way to the police station,
- 5. What is the woman probably?

A. A tourist.

B. A cleaner.

C, A guide.

第二节 (共15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独自。每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独自前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟,听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独自读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the man have to do when he arrives at the theater?

A. Buy some snacks.

B. Collect tickets.

C. Look for the necklace.

7. What does the woman think of the man?

A. He is excited.

B. He is sleepy,

C. He is anxious.

【第 26 届"皖八"高三2联・英语 第1页(共8页)】

HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 8. Where was the last earthquake close to? C. China. B. Japan. A. India. 9. Which coast of America would the man prefer to live on? C. South. B. West. A. East. 10. What are the speakers mainly talking about? C. Natural disasters. B. Asian lifestyles. A. Travel destinations. 听第8段材料,问答第11至13题。 11. What is the probable relationship between the speakers? C. Husband and wife. B, Coach and athlete, A. Co workers. 12. What do we know about the woman's weight? C. It's more than before. A. It's the same as before. B. It's less than before, 13. What will the man do next? A. Go running with the woman. B. Book a badminton court. C. Buy the exercise bike. 听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。 14. Why doesn't the woman want to eat Thai food? C. She can't eat peanuts. B. She's on a diet. A. She's tired of it. 15. Where will the speakers eat dinner? C. At a café. B. At a BBQ restaurant. A. At the man's home. 16. How will the speakers travel to their next destination? C. By train. B. On foot. A. By car. 听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. In which department did the speaker previously work? C. Research & Development. B. Human Resources. A. Business Strategy. 18. What is the speaker's favorite book mainly about? C. Psychology. B. Portuguese. A. Engineering. 19. Where does the speaker work now? C. On the 11th floor. B. On the 10th floor. A. On the 9th floor. 20. What is the talk mainly about? A. The introduction of a new worker. B. The introduction of a research. C. The introduction of a company.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题,每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

Α

Different responses to "Person of the Year" (2020) in America

Despite all the tragedy and pain that COVID 19 has caused and for which it will be remembered, we must also admit with some irony that without the virus. Donald Trump would very likely be President of the U.S. for the next four years. The old saying that not all had comes to hert us proved once again to be true. Biden and Harris alone will not be the cure

【第 26 届"皖八"高三 2 联・英语 第 2 页(共 8 页)】 HD -221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



for the disasters of the past Administration. but at least they are a starting point for a brighter future,

Alberto Vezzali .

GUASTALLA, ITALY

This was Time's opportunity to honor, recognize and thank the heroes on the front line. Given their strength of character and insight on the human condition. Biden and Harris would have been the first to support unning frontline workers as Person of the Year.

S. Jeff rey Bastable, FAYETTEVILLE, N.Y.

It is incomprehensible that you did not select as Person of the Year the tens of thousands of health care workers who went into work each day and put their lives at risk to take care of COVID 19 patients. They were the firemen running into the burning building to save others, and the policemen running toward the gunfire. Many of them fell ill, and indeed, some died.

Louis Shepard .

NEW ORLEANS

"Person" is singular. When Trump was named Person of the Year last year, it wasn't a Trump-Pence cover. Is this just a subtle reminder to the American people that Harris is the real person in charge?

Alan Lantz.

BELLA VISTA, ARK.

Everyone hopes Biden and Harris can do better than their predecessors did, but unfortunately, naming them Person of the Year is a politicized decision, and I am very sad about that,

Paolo Grassi .

HD-221002C

CONCOREZZO, ITALY

21. Who were chosen as "Person of the Year" in 2020 in America?

A. Biden and Harris.

B. Trump and Pence.

C. Obama and Biden.

D. Harris and Trump.

22. What is Alan Lantz's attitude to the choice of 2020?

A. supportive.

B, neutral,

C. indifferent.

D. doubtful.

23. Who shares Louis Shephard's opinion on the right choice of "Person of the Year"?

A. Alberto Vezzali.

B. S. Jeff rey Bastable.

C. Alan Lantz.

D. Paolo Grassi.

h

As the country's first large scale serial documentary shot in 8K ultrahigh-definition. The Forbidden City, a 12 episode documentary, has recently run on Beijing Satellite TV, which is in part as a celebration of the 601st anniversary of the founding of the imperial (帝王的) palace during the Ming and Qing dynasties (1368—1911).

The documentary gathered 12 first class singers to respectively render(資料) theme songs for each episode, creatively interpreting milestone historical chapters with meaningful music.

Wu Zhiyong, the chief producer and chief director, recalled that he visited the Forbidden City for the first time when he was a youngster, feeling it a pity upon discovering that the guide he followed offered a flawed introduction to the site.

"Since then I had wished for many years that I could make a documentary to retell the real

【第 26 届"皖八"高三2 联·英语 第 3 页(共 8 页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



history of the Forbidden City in detail. Luckily with the Palace Museum's support, our crew managed to learn a lot of knowledge, interviewing many historians and shooting the most beautiful, tranquil moments of the imperial palace," said Wu.

The crew, consisting of nearly 150 people, had spent around three years to conduct investigations, polishing the script with the help of more than 30 experts from multiple departments of the Palace Museum, covering a wide range of areas including ancient architecture, drawing and calligraphy, court water and royal history.

Aside from the Forbidden City, the crew made up of three camera teams to simultaneously work on different sites also traveled to dozens of cities, such as Nanjing and Suzhou in Jiangsu province as well as Fuzhou. Xiamen and Quanzhou in Fujian province, to obtain more content about Chinese history related to the stories happening inside the great palace.

- 24. What's the purpose of shooting this documentary?
 - A. To further the historic study,

B. To entertain the viewers.

C. To celebrate its magnificence.

D. To memorize the founding of the palace.

- 25. The underlined word in Para 3 "flawed" probably means
 - A. damaged
- B. crowded
- C. mistaken
- D, mixed

- 26. What can we infer from the passage?
 - A. The Forbidden City was founded in the 15th century.
 - B. The documentary was merely shot in five cities in two provinces.
 - C. The theme songs of the episodes are performed by a famous singer.
 - D. The documentary was created by the historians of the Palace Museum.
- 27. Which of the following may probably be shown in the documentary?
 - A. European court buildings

B. Royal family life

C. History of drawings

D. Works of famous calligraphers

C

Have you ever imagined that your simple T-shirt could cool you down by up to 5% on these hot summer days? Thanks to a recent discovery, the possibility is getting closer. While there are many alternatives that manage to keep the body warm, this amazing invention aims to offer real relief for those who are eager to feel comfortable and fresh in the outdoors on extremely hot days.

Its inventors, engineers Ma Yaoguang of Zhejiang University and Tao Guangming of Huazhong University of Science and Technology in China, took a completely innovative approach. They designed a special textile (纺织物) that can absorb body heat and re-emit(重发出) its energy into space as mid-infrared radiation (MIR). This textile cooks both the objects and their surroundings through a technique that is known as radiative cooling. Science reveals. This means that even when it looks like you are wearing a regular shirt, you are actually wearing a device that works like a mirror.

Research conducted at Stanford University in 2017 had already managed to cool the wearer by 3°C, but this previous trial was limited. So researchers still need to test the new approach to determine how effectively the new fabric cools while the wearers are standing or walking, and not directly facing the sky, like in their trials. They also need to examine and measure how well it works when T-shirts are not in close contact with the skin.

Inventors Yaoguang and Guangming are now looking out for textile manufacturers and clothing brands that are interested in using their fabric. They estimate that the new material will increase clothing manufacturing costs by just 10 percent. "We can make it with mass production, which means everybody can get a T shirt and the cost is basically the same as

【第 26 福"皖八"新三 2 联·英语 第 1 页(共 8 页)】 HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



their old stuff." Yaoguang said.

So if you are an athlete or simply someone that has to deal with the extremely high temperatures, be patient because your days of feeling hot and bothered may be coming to an end!

- 28. What is the purpose of the new invention?
 - A. To warm up people's body.
 - C. To detect the wearers' temperature.
- 29. How does the special product work?
 - A. By turning senlight into energy,
 - C. By keeping heat out completely,
- 30. What is the main idea of paragraph 3?
 - A. The invention needs further testing.
 - B. The previous studies lack evidence.
 - C. The new fabric has a good cooling effect.
 - D. The new fabric applies to various situations.
- 31. Which of the following statements can best describe the invention of the T-shirt?

A. barking up the wrong tree

B. robbing Peter to pay Paul

C. achieve two things at one stroke

D. putting the cart before the horse

B. To cool people off in hot weather.

B. By sending out absorbed heat.

D. To protect clothes from becoming wet.

D. By using light colors to reflect sunlight.

D

The proposal for a new Indonesian capital city has been on the cards ever since the country gained independence from the Dutch in 1945. The political and economic crises which followed have long delayed the plan, but current president, Joko Widodo, now appears determined to make the move a reality. The government officially confirmed that the capital will be moved from Jakarta to a new location within Kalimantan, part of the island of Borneo in Indonesia.

A number of factors are likely to have influenced the decision to forge (艰苦做成) ahead with the move, but it seems likely that Jakarta's environmental problems are chief among them. Built on swampy(沼泽的)ground, Jakarta is sinking, in some parts at a rate of 20cm a year. Experts predict that most of northern Jakarta could sink beneath the sea by 2050. What's more, Jakarta is rarely mentioned without reference to its extreme levels of traffic jams and air pollution. There could be other reasons too. John McCarthy, an expert on land use in Kalimantan at the Australian National University Crawford School points to a potential desire to spread wealth throughout Indonesia. "Jakarta is the most highly developed core of Indonesia which sucks all the money and opportunities from other areas," he says. "I think there's logic in splitting the economic and political capital."

But the location of this new political center is proving controversial. Some environmental groups are concerned that the chosen location in East Kalimantan will increase logging and destruction of nearby forests, home to orangutans and other endangered species. Indonesia's planning minister previously told reporters that the new capital will be a sustainable "forest city" that won't result in the destruction of protected forest, but how exactly this would work has not yet been explained.

Despite these challenges, the government is now putting its plan in motion. But even if this new capital is built, Jakarta will still need protection. Home to ten million people, the city simply can't be neglected.

- 32. What is the Indonesian government's new plan?
 - A. Building a forest city.

B. Electing a new president,

C. Relocating the espital city.

D. Developing resources of Borneo.

【第 26 桶*皖八"高三 2 联·英语 第 5 页(共 8 页)】

HD-221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 33. What may be the main reason for the government's decision?
 - A. To reduce land pollution.
 - B. To make full use of swampy ground.
 - C. To seek better living environment,
 - D. To balance the economic growth between cities.
- 34. What worries some people about the government's choice?
 - A. It may cost a lot of money.
 - B, It may destroy the local ecosystem.
 - C. It may disrupt many residents' normal life,
 - D. It may lead the decline of the old capital city,
- 35. What is the suitable title for the passage?
 - A. Move to new.

B. City built on swamp.

C. Protect the Forest City.

D. Abandon the home.

第二节 (共5小题:每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Practicing with men players is a very effective strategy for success in women's basketball. Nevertheless, most people are surprised to learn that the leading women's basketball college team in the United States use male practice players. Men playing on the same court as women? Aren't they in control of the game?

- 36 The men are there to make the practice session more demanding for the team than female practice players would.
- 37 Most of them are volunteers who are good players, but who are not on the men's basketball teams. The NCAA, the athletic federation, approves of men practice players but they have to qualify for the team just as women players do. 38 Mostly, though, they come to help the teams adapt and improve.

Besides the distinction of practicing with top-notch women players, are there lots of other advantages to being on the practice team? 39 For example, men never get to play in actual games and they don't get to travel with the team to away games. They can't receive sports scholarships, although as registered college players, they have to keep up their academic grades. However, they get lots of indoor exercise. 40

- A. Unfortunately, there aren't many.
- B. How do men get to be practice players?
- C. Men practice players receive excellent sports scholarships.
- D. The players who qualify come for exercise and to let off steam.
- E. Players on the men's basketball teams look down on these volunteers.
- F. In the end, they know their participation contributes to the team's success.
- G. No. they don't control the game even though they are typically larger and stronger,

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共 20 小题;每小题 1,5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面的短文,从短文后各题所给的四个选项(A、B、C 和 D)中,选出可以填入空白处的 最佳选项,并在猝题卡上将该项涂黑。

Living an Adventurous Life

Nearly ten years ago. I was told that I had a brain tumor (瘤), and this experience changed my attitude about 41 forever. I thought that I was going to die and that all my adventures were 42 .

> 【第 26 届"皖八"高三 2 联·英语 第 6 页(共 8 页)】 HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



I did not have a brain tumor, it 43 out, but rather multiple sclerosis (多发性硬化 it), which meant that, 44 they were not over, the definition of my adventures could have to <u>15</u>.

Each morning that I wake up is a fresh event, something that I might not have had. Each 46 that I make carries the weight of uncertainty and 47 significant attention: buttoning my shirt, changing a light bulb, 48 down stairs. I might not be able to do it this time. If I could not 49 in them, they would likely drown me in anger and in self-pity.

I admire the grand adventures of others. I read about them with interest. With Peter Matthiessen I have 50 across the Himalayas to the Crystal Mountain. I have walked with Annie Dillard up. down. into. and across Tinker Creek in all seasons. David Bain has gone with me along 110 miles of Philippine coast, and Ed Abbey has _ 51 _ me down the Colorado River, I enjoy the adventures of these 52 figures, who can strike out on difficult trips-2 miles. 250 miles. 3000 miles-ready to bear cold and 53 , indeed not just to bear but to celebrate.

But as for me. I can no longer walk very far from the 54 in which I read. Some days I don't even make it to the backyard. And yet I'm 55 to give up the adventurous life. the difficulty of it. even the 56 the anxiety and lear, and the sudden brief lift of 57 that makes a hard journey more attractive.

1 58 adventure, make it smaller and smaller. And now, whether I am moving on my hands and knees across the dining room to help my cat, lying 59 in the dark hattling another period of sadness, gathering flowers from the garden, 60 a friend for lunch. I am always having the adventures that are mine to have.

always maring the auren	tures that are mine to m		
41. A. adventure	B. disease	C. death	D. life
42. A. up	B. down	C. over	D. out
43. A. broke	B. turned	C. made	D. figured
44. A. since	B. before	C. until	D. although
45, A. change	B. explain	C. approve	D. acquire
46. A. journey	B, risk	C. progress	D, gesture
47, A, demands	B. draws	C. focuses	D, avoids
48. A. waving	B. slipping	C. walking	D, sliding
49. A, settle	B, delight	C. pull	D, take
50. A. traced	B, hiked	C. pushed	D. voyaged
51. A. swam	B. flowed	C. navigated	D, rowed
52. A. precious	B, anxious	C, courageous	D. luxurious
53, A. happiness	B, tiredness	C, seriousness	D. kindness
54. A. armchair	B. mountain	C. book	D, expedition
55, A. desperate	B. unfortunate	C. unwilling	D. satisfied
56. A. warmth	B. bravery	C. pain	D. curiosity
57. A. health	B, reputation	C, wealth	D. spirit
58, A, redefine	B, revise	C, review	D, regain
59. A. jaw dropped	B. arm_crossed	C, mouth opened	D. wide eyed
60, A. catching	B, meeting	C. refusing	D. defending
第三节 (共10 小题:句)	小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)。		

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

Science fiction pioneer and writer Wu Yan won this year's National Outstanding Children's Literature Award for his 61 (late) work China Orbit. The book focuses on the development of the Chinese aerospace(航空航天) industry, and it 62 (inspire) by the planning and preparation for China's first but canceled 63 (man) spacecraft, "Shuguang 1", also known as Project 714, during the late 1960s and early 1970s.

> 【第 26 届"皖八"高三2联·英语 第 7 页(共 8 页)】 HD-221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



64 (part) based on Wu's own experiences in the 1970s, the book is a 65 (combine) of reality and fiction, and in some ways his own memoir(PdZ)R) was added 66 the science fiction. This innovative and unique writing method 67 (make) the book stand out and has even stirred up a debate on how 68 (categorize) it. Is it science fiction, popular science, children's literature, or aerospace literature?

His fellow science fiction writer Liu Cixin, buthor of The Three Body Problem, believes China Orbit is too complicated to be classed under a single category. He speaks highly of China Orbit as 69 unique science fiction novel 70 vividly shows a child's real-life experience in a military camp of a specific era.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题:每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每何中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺间处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下面写出该加的词。

翻藏:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错词下面划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词:

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Dear Alice.

Learning you lost in The Chinese Manners Competition last week. I feel terribly sorry because I once had same experience.

I true understand your feeling. But you have got fully prepared on advance, so there is nothing to regret. Actually, you have benefited greatly from this experience, through that you are aware that Chinese manners is so broad and meaningful. Life is full of the unexpected, but whatever hard it is, future still holds their meanings. I am always ready to give you more detailing information about the Chinese manners.

Don't lose your heart and keep on trying, and your efforts will surely pay out next time.

Yours.

Li Hua

第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分)

每个班级中,都有一些为集体默默做出自己贡献的人。请你以"A devoted classmate"为题,写一篇短文向学校报社投稿,内容包括:

- 1. 他/她为班级做出的贡献;
- 2. 你对他/她的评价;
- 注意;1. 词数 100 左右。2. 题目已为你写好。3. 不要透露个人真实信息。

A desiner consumer

A devoted classmate

【第 26 開"皖八"高三 2 联·英语 第 8 页(共 8 页)】

HD--221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



"皖南八校"2022 届高三第二次联考・英语 参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音材料

(Text 1)

M: Who is your favorite athlete of all time? I like Maradona, since I play football.

W: The only sport I've ever played is basketball, but I like baseball player Babe Ruth the most.

(Text 2)

M: Did you order the birthday cake for Sarah's party?

W: It was such a busy day. I totally forgot about that.

M:Don't worry. I will collect it tomorrow morning.

(Text 3)

W: Are you selling all of your furniture?

M: We're moving home and we need to get rid of these tables and chairs. There is also a desk if you need one. We're keeping the bed and the shelf, though.

(Text 4)

M:I think he's lost. We ordered the food over an hour ago.

W:Impossible! I told them we live next to the police station. The directions are very clear.

M: If he doesn't arrive soon, I am going to the restaurant myself.

(Text 5)

W: Would anyone like to go to the bathroom? This will be your last chance before our next tour.

 M_1I need to go. Where is it?

W: Walk down the passage in the building, take the first left and you should see a sign for the toilet.

(Text 6)

M: Hurry up! We're going to be late for the theater.

W: I'm not leaving until I find my necklace. And I also need to take some snacks.

M: But if we don't leave right now, we'll get stuck in traffic.

W:Oh, don't stress. We already have the tickets so we can just walk in. M:No, I reserved the tickets but I need to collect them from the reception desk.

W: You didn't tell me that.

M:I didn't think we'd be having this conversation.

W: If you had told me, I would have chosen a different necklace.

M: Then choose one.

(Text 7)

W:Did you hear on the news that there was an earthquake in Asia?

M: Do you know which country it was in?

W: I'm not sure. The last one was near Japan, but I think this one was closer to India.

M. If it hit on land, it could ruin the buildings, but if it was out at sea, it might be better, unless there were big

W: We're lucky living here in China. There has never been one here. People have them all the time in America, especially on the west coast.

M. Yes, I would definitely not want to live there, or the south. I could move to the east coast and live in New York.

【第 26 届"皖八"高三 2 联·英语参考答案 第 1 页(共 4 页)】

HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



(Text 8)

W: Want to buy an exercise bike?

M: No, thanks. I have one. Why are you selling yours?

W: When I get home from work, the last thing I feel like doing is going on an exercise bike.

M: So what do you do to keep fit?

W: Nothing really. I just eat food and watch TV.

M: You'll get fat and unfit if you carry on like that.

W: It's true, I am putting on a few pounds. But look at you, the same weight as ever.

M: I've actually lost some and so should you.

W; You're making me feel ashamed. I did enjoy it when we played badminton together.

M: I go running and cycling these days but I'll play badminton with you if you like.

W: Yes...though I probably won't be very good.

M: Is tomorrow OK for you, after we finish here at the office? I'll book a place right away.

W: That's fine.

(Text 9)

M: Hey, Mandy. Would you like to try that Thai restaurant tonight?

W: I'd like to, but Thai food always has so many peanuts and I'm allergic to them.

M. I wouldn't mind cooking at my house, plus my father can help with grilling BBQ on the grill.

W: That sounds so nice for tonight.

M: What should we take home from the supermarket?

W: Let's get some pasta. I'm eating vegetarian food only this week, so you can pick out the meat.

M.OK. Also I'm still on my diet, so let's leave out chocolate ice cream and all dessert tonight.

W: The café on Main Street has special prices on bread this week, so let's pick up some takeout.

M: All right. Can you drive us there?

W: My car is at work. We can either walk or take the train.

M: The trains are too crowded at this time of the evening. It seems that there's only one choice left.

W:OK, let's go!

(Text 10)

Hello, new colleagues! I don't really know what to say today, so I will try to keep this short. I am honored to be at such an excellent company, especially right after completing my degree and research. Ever since I was a volunteer here, 8 years ago, I wished I could one day join the South Boston Electronics Corporation officially. So, I'd like to thank the human resources team, where I worked back then, for making that first experience successful. Hopefully, my time with business strategy will be equally rewarding. My research background is in engineering and development. However, I applied to business strategy because I was impressed by the strong talent in the department. I hope to learn a lot. In my final year in graduate school, I read many books, especially about engineering, my area of knowledge. However, my favorite book was from a class I took on Portuguese literature. It had this quote: "People never learn anything by being told. They have to find out for themselves." The book talks a lot about psychology — its main focus. However, I'm not sure that the quote is completely correct. While at this company, I plan on learning everything I can both by being told and through discovery. I look forward to meeting all of you personally. Feel free to come to my office downstairs on the 10th floor and chat anytime.

【第 26 届"皖八"高三 2 联·英语参考答案 第 2 页(共 4 页)】

HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



参考答案

- 1~5 ABBAC 6~10 BCBAC 11~15 ACBCA 16~20 BBCBA
- 21. A 细节理解题。根据第一段 Biden and Harris alone will not be the cure for the disasters of the past Administration, but at least they are a starting point for a brighter future. 可以看出, Biden 和 Harris 是今年的年度人物,故选 A。
- 22. D 推理判断题。根据 Alan Lantz 的这段话,他表示年度人物应该是单数的,去年的 Trump 被选为年度人物时,封面没有出现 Trump 和 Pence 一起,而今年是两个人,是不是意味着 Harris 才是掌权人物,他的态度是怀疑的,故选 D。
- 23. B 细节理解题。根据文章中每人的观点判断, S Jerry Bastable 和 Louis Shepard 都表示年度人物应该是抗疫前线的医务人员,他们两人的观点一致, 故选 B。
- 24. D 细节理解题。根据第一段..., which is in part as a celebration of the 601st anniversary of the founding of the imperial (帝王的) palace during the Ming and Qing dynastics (1368—1911). 这段话可以看出,纪录片是为了纪念故宫创建 601 年,故选 D。
- 25. A 词义猜测题。从文章第匹段 Since then I had wished for many years that I could make a documentary to retell the real history of the Forbidden City in detail. 我们可以看出导演原来得到的是不正确的或者有错误的讲解,所以想自己做纪录片来详细介绍故宫,故选 A。
- 26.B 细节理解题。从文章第一段这句话 which is in part as a celebration of the 601st anniversary of the founding of the imperial (帝王的) palace during the Ming and Qing dynasties (1368—1911)可以看出,故宫大约建于 1420 年左右,故选 A。
- 27. D 细节理解题。从文章倒数第三段…covering a wide range of areas including ancient architecture, drawing and calligraphy, court wares and royal history. 可以看出 D 选项的内容很有可能会被展示,故选 D。
- 28. B 细节理解题。根据第一段... this amazing invention aims to offer real relief for those who are eager to feel comfortable and fresh in the outdoors on extremely hot days. 可知,这个 T恤的目的是给热天在户外的人们降温的作用。较选 B。
- 29. B 细节理解题。根据第二段的叙述可知,新 T 恤的工作原理类似于镜子的作用。故选 B。
- 30. A 主旨大意题。从第二段 So researchers still need to test the new approach to determine how effectively the new fabric cools while the wearers are standing or walking, and not directly facing the sky, like in their trials. 可知。故选 A。
- 31. C 推理判断题。从文章第四段可以看出这种新工恤是以一件普通工恤的价格却可以同时得到降温的功能,一举两得。故选 C。
- 32.C 推理判断题。根据第一段中的第一句话可知,印尼自从独立以来,一直想要迁都。故选 C。
- 33. C 细节理解题。根据第二段中第一句话可知,环境问题是打算迁都的主要原因。
- 34. B 细节理解题。根据第三段中的 Some environmental groups are concerned that the chosen location in East Kalimantan will increase logging and destruction of nearby forests,… 可知,人们主要担心新址会破坏当地的生态系统。
- 35. A 主旨大意题。文章第一段 The political and economic crises which followed have long delayed the plan, but current president, Joko Widodo, now appears determined to make the move a reality. 表达的意思,印尼决定迁都了,所以A作为标题合适。
- 36.G 设空处是承上启下的作用,首先回答上文的问题,用后面的话来解释。
- 37. B 设空处和其后的一系列问句是并列关系。后面的话回答此空的问题"谁有资格来女篮做陪练?"
- 38.D 设空处是承上启下的作用。对应于后面的 Mostly, though, they come to help the teams adapt and improve. 都是讲男队员的作用。
- 39. A 设空处与下一句是统领关系。下句 For example, men never get to play in actual games and they don't get to travel with the team to away games. 是举例说明男队员的不利之处,故选 A。
- 40. F 设空处在段尾,是总结作用。根据前面这句话 However, they get lots of indoor exercise. 可以看出是总结男队员的作用。
- 41. A 从后文当中可以看出文章的关键词就是作者对 adventure 的态度的转变,故选 A。
- 42.C 是词汇的复现,第二段看到 they were not over,故这里用 over。选 C。
- 43. B 从故事发展来看,后来证明不是脑瘤,而是多发性硬化症,turn out 结果是; break out 爆发; make out 辨认; figure out 弄明白。故选 B。
- 44. D 上文中说作者没有得脑瘤而是多发性硬化症,所以就意味着尽管冒险没有结束,对冒险的定义还是要改变。赦选 D。
- 45. A 参照上文,对冒险的定义要发生改变,故选 A。

11

【第 26 届"皖八"高三 2 联·英语参考答案 第 3 页(共 4 页)】

HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 46. D 生病后,早上我要做的每件事情都承载着不确定和需要很大的注意力。gesture 此处表示动作,故选 D。
- 47. A 根据上文,每个动作都需要特别的注意力,demand表示需要,故选择 A。
- 48. C 这里列举各种动作:扣扣子、换灯泡、下楼梯,故选 C。
- 49. B 故事中讲到:原来能做到的动作,我现在都做不了。如果我无法从中得到快乐,我就会被没入愤怒和自 我怜悯之中。故选 B。
- 50. B 我从别人的故事中去冒险。此处列举了各种在书中的冒险经历。从后面 the Himalayas to the Crystal Mountain 可以看出,此处应用 hike,故选 B。
- 51. D 从后面 the Colorado River 可以看出此处应用 row, 故选 D。
- 52. C 我喜欢看这些勇敢人物的冒险,作者列举的这些人都是很有冒险精神的,故选 C。
- 53. B 这些冒险的人愿意忍受严寒和疲劳,实际上他们不是忍受而是赞美故选 B。
- 54. A 对于我来说,我已经不能走到我阅读的扶手椅之外的很远的地方了。故选 A。
- 55. C 有些日子,我甚至都无法走到院子里去了。然而我还是不愿放弃冒险的生活。故选 C。
- 56. C 我不愿放弃冒险的生活,甚至这种生活中的痛苦,焦虑,恐惧,和突然情绪的好转,使得生活更加有吸引力。故选 C。
- 57. D 使生活更加有吸引力的情绪的鼓舞也是让我不愿放弃冒险的生活的因素之一,故选 D。
- 58. A 我重新定义了冒险,使它变得小一点。故选 A。
- 59. D lie wide eyed 睁大眼睛躺在黑暗中。故选 D。
- 60. B 这里作者列举了生活中各种小的快乐或者事情现在作者都认为是自己可以做的冒险的事情,甚至和朋友见面吃饭。故选 B。
- 61, latest 62, was inspired 63, manned 64, Partly 65, combination 66, to 67, has made/ makes
- 68. to categorize 69, a 70, that/which

短文改错:

Dear Alice,

Learning you lost in The Chinese Manners Competition last week, I feel terribly sorry because I once had Λ same experience.

the

I true understand your feeling. But you have got fully prepared on advance, so there is nothing to regret.

truly

Actually, you have benefited greatly from this experience, through that you are aware that Chinese manners which

is so broad and meaningful. Life is full of the unexpected, but whatever hard it is, future still holds their however its

meanings. I am always ready to give you more detailing information about the Chinese manners.

detailed

Don't lose your heart and keep on trying, and your efforts will surely pay out next time.

off

Yours,

Li Hua

书面表达:

12

A devoted classmate

When referring to the devoted one in our class, Li Hua fully deserves the title undoubtedly.

The details presenting his devotion can be listed endlessly. First and foremost, it's Li Hua who sacrifices his spare time to assist others to overcome the obstacles in our study, which cultivates our thirst for knowledge. Secondly, class affairs are always undertaken by him, no matter how challenging or easy. Last but not least, not only does he display selflessness at school, but it's also dedicated of him to throw himself into voluntary work heart and soul in order to repay the society. Without Li Hua's devotion, our class couldn't have formed the atmosphere where we jointly undertake class affairs and help mutually.

Such is Li Hua, a devoted classmate, after whom we are eager to model.

(严禁网传转载,违者必究。反馈及投稿邮箱:398905508@qq.com)

【第 26 届"皖八"高三 2 联·英语参考答案 第 4 页(共 4 页)】

HD 221002C

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线



咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

13